We urge CDC to refuse this application on the following grounds:

· The Local Plan indicates that 300 houses should be built on Gavray Meadows.  We feel strongly that these should be concentrated on the west side of the site, so as to reduce the impact on the sensitive wildlife site to the east. 

· The developers have failed to make clear their plans for the whole site - CDC should not be making decisions based on piecemeal information.  We feel that you are not able to protect the Conservation area or wildlife site if you proceed in this manner.

· It's essential that this application makes provision for funding and managing the wildlife site/nature conservation area on the east side which contains some of the UK's most endangered land, unimproved flood meadows and all the special plants and animals that depend on it.  

· Bicester Garden Town needs to retain as many of its precious green spaces as possible.  

· The developers have let the site run down for over 10 years and say that it is now of lesser wildlife value than it was, so that when they restore it to its original state, there will be no nett loss of biodiversity when they build their houses.  CDC should be challenging this assertion, which is plainly wrong. 

Please give consideration to these points and refuse this application.
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